
INC. VILLAGE OF MANORHAVEN 
LEGAL NOTICE 

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held by and before the Board of 
Trustees of the Inc. Village of Manorhaven, New York, at Village Hall, located at 33 
Manorhaven Boulevard, Port Washington, New York 11050 on Wednesday, September 24, 
2025, at 6:30 p.m. The regular monthly meeting of the Board will follow the public hearings: 
 
Public Hearing: 
Proposed Local Law No. 15 of 2025 
Amendment to the Local Laws Sec. 38-4(L); Sec. 133-2E; Sec. 155-63(B)(2) and Sec. 155.60(C)2(b), to 
provide for an increased sign size requirements to display permits and applications to the Board of Zoning 
Appeals, Planning Board, and the Board of Trustees (Subdivision and Site Plan review on parcels larger 
than ½ acre). The length of time that the signs will have to be displayed prior to the public meeting of the 
aforementioned boards will also be increase from 7 days prior to a hearing to 30 days prior to the 
hearing.   
 
PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE These meetings are open to the public. All those 
wishing to attend are invited to do so. Persons in need of special assistance should notify the 
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer in sufficient time to permit arrangements to be made to enable such 
persons to participate.  
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
VILLAGE OF MANORHAVEN  
John E. Hommel – Village Clerk/Treasurer 
September 10, 2025 


